ARABIAN ACRES METRO DISTRICT

Walker Schooler District Managers 614 N. Tejon Street Colorado Springs, CO 80903 719.447.1777

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a Public Meeting of the Board of Directors of ARABIAN ACRES METROPOLITAN DISTRICT, Teller County, Colorado has been scheduled for WEDNESDAY, August 21, 2019 at 5:30 p.m. at Divide Fire Station, 103 Cedar Mountain Road, Divide, Colorado 80814 for the purpose of addressing those matters in the Agenda set forth below.

Board of Directors Office Term/Expires

Jennifer Waller, President 2022 Craig Waller, Treasurer 2022 Lucas Ortivez, Secretary 2020 Edith Coffman, Assistant Secretary 2020 Lanny Hoel, Assistant Secretary 2020

Lynn Willow, ORC Kevin Walker, WSDM Lori VonFeldt, WSDM

AGENDA

1. ADMINISTRATIVE MATTERS

- a. Call to Order & Declaration of Quorum
- b. Confirm any Potential Conflicts of Interest
- c. Discussion and Approval of the Agenda
- d. Review and Approval of the July Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
- e. Approval of the IGA with Elbert County Clerk and Recorder
- f. Review of current project status
- g. \$1M DOLA Grant
- h. Approval of the Velocity Constructors Change Order
- i. Approval of the Jehn Water Consultants Proposal
- j. President's Report

2. OPERATOR'S REPORT

a. ORC Report

3. FINANCIAL MATTERS

- a. Review of billing and collection status
- b. Review and Approve the Payment of Claims
- c. Review and accept the July 2019 Financial Statement

4. NEW BUSINESS

5. OTHER BUSINESS

6. PUBLIC COMMENT

Comments will be limited to 2 minutes. Please remain respectful of the Board of Directors as well as of your fellow Residents.

7. ADJOURNMENT

THE NEXT REGULARLY SCHEDULED MEETING WILL BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER ?, 2019 at 5:30 p.m. at the DIVIDE FIRE STATION, 103 CEDAR MOUNTAIN ROAD, DIVIDE, COLORADO 80814

MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS PUBLIC MEETING ARABIAN ACRES METROPOLITAN DISTRICT

July 17, 2019 at 5:30 P.M. Divide Fire Station, 103 Cedar Mountain Road, Divide, Colorado 80814

In attendance were Directors:

Jennifer Waller, President Craig Waller, Treasurer Edith Coffman, Assistant Secretary Lucas Ortivez, Secretary Lanny Hoel, Assistant Secretary Lynn Willow, ORC
Adam Sommers, AquaWorks
Braden Hammond, BiggsKofford
Dallas Schroeder, Elbert County & Arabian
Acres Designated Election Official (DEO)
Kevin Walker, WSDM
Lori VonFeldt, WSDM
Kristina Kulick, WSDM
Members of the public (see sign-in sheet)

Also in attendance were:

1. Administrative Matters

- a. Call to Order & Declaration of Quorum: President Waller called the meeting to order at 5:31 p.m. President Waller confirmed a quorum was present and noted Directors Hoel and Coffman were running late.
- b. Confirm any Potential Conflicts of Interest: The Board confirmed there were no potential conflicts of interest.
- c. Discussion and Approval of the Agenda: Mr. Walker requested to move the presentation of the 2018 Audit to the beginning of the Agenda. Director Ortivez moved to approve the Agenda as amended; seconded by Treasurer Waller. Motion passed unanimously. Directors Hoel and Coffman arrived at 5:35 p.m.
- d. Review and Approval of the June Board of Directors Meeting Minutes: Mr. Walker noted a correction to the June minutes; the court order should be dated June 5th not June 25th. Director Ortivez moved to approve the June Board of Directors Meeting Minutes with the correction; seconded by Director Coffman. Motion passed unanimously.
- e. Presentation of 2018 Audit Findings BiggsKofford: Mr. Hammond presented the 2018 Audit to the Board. He said it went very well and everything is essentially done at this point. He said that his firm expects to issue an unqualified, clean opinion. He noted the change in net income, the decrease related to property taxes going down after the judgement was paid off. Mr. Hammond discussed the post audit communications and pointed out the adjusting journal entries which are not unusual. He noted there were no

uncorrected adjustments. Mr. Hammond discussed internal control weaknesses, and that the District had considerations that were the least serious. He said it is important that Board members are the only authorized check signers and a Board member is monitoring the bank activity on a weekly basis. Once the additional documents are received, it will be submitted to the State Auditor by the deadline at the end of July. Director Coffman asked about the budget comment. Mr. Hammond explained they will need to amend the budget and that would allow us to remove the statement in future years. Mr. Walker noted it is a regular occurrence when trying to budget on the dime without a contingency fund, and most often you overspend, so then you have a public budget hearing and do a budget amendment for that. Mr. Winterer said the drop in revenue should not have been because of the mill levy. Mr. Hammond explained the amount available for operations did not change. Director Coffman asked why there was such a deviation in the amount for management in 2017 to 2018. Mr. Walker explained they were not the management at the time, but it appears the previous District Manager charged additionally for out of scope items. Mrs. Callan spoke up and said that there were many additional charges for out of scope items that should have been included in the District's contract with the previous Manager. Mr. Hammond explained they look for proper Board approval for the expenditures, but do not identify if items were out of scope. Director Coffman moved to approve the 2018 Audit with consideration for the remaining items left to be done; seconded by Treasurer Waller. Motion passed unanimously.

f. Review of current project status - Adam Sommers: Mr. Sommers gave a status report on the meter project. He said the constructors are doing a great job and are communicating very well. So far, there have been no exceptions to the work, and they have been coordinating with the residents on when their water will be shut off. Mr. Sommers said he was pleased to report the project is on budget, which is great considering the environment for bidders and projects. Mr. Sommers noted the District has a total budget of available funds up to \$600,000 and they are looking to come in at \$420,000. To date, there have been a couple of change orders received. The few received are just addressing problems with existing utilities and differing pipe size. He noted the pipes have been accounted for, but the discovery of improper clamps and leaks within the system were a surprise. The good news is that these issues are getting repaired. Mr. Sommers noted they are a third of the way done with the meter pit installations and they are getting the water turn-off time down to 20 minutes and are trying to reduce the inconvenience as much as possible. Mr. Sommers discussed the capital improvement project and future plans. He said the engineers are designing new water treatment buildings and wells at no cost to the District with all expenses being paid with the grant funds. He noted they should have the designs wrapped up by the end of the year. Mr. Baker asked about the water meter project in Arabian Acres POA, and if it will also be done in Trout Haven, and if the current project will be completed by October 5th. Mr. Sommers said that any house connected to the system will get a new meter. He explained that in the beginning there was a learning curve, but they are currently getting 3 meters done per day. Overall, they are on schedule but not sure on the exact date of completion yet. A gentleman asked if they will be able to

read their own meters with the new system. Mr. Sommers explained the new meters are now read digitally which removes the possibility of human error. Mr. Willow said they will have the usage available on the online portal so residents will be able to read their own meters, but not sure on the timing yet. Mr. Sommers cautioned residents on pulling out the physical meter since it invites issues and could damage them.

g. Presentation of the Recall Election Schedule and questions/answers - Dallas Schroeder: Mr. Schroeder introduced himself as the Elbert County Clerk and Recorder and said he was looking forward to assisting the District. He updated the Board on the status with the recall election so far. He said they posted the key dates and made adjustments, so if anyone still wants to self-nominate for successor candidates there is time until July 31st. August 3rd will be the date they mail the early ballots for those in the military out of country. There will also be a sample ballot on the website soon. Mr. Schroeder said residents should receive their ballots the week of August 26th in the mail and the Election date is set for September 17th. He explained residents can mail back their ballot and they are also working with Teller County to use the drop-box in Woodland Park. On Election Day, September 17th they will provide replacement ballots if needed. The polls will close at 7:00 p.m. and they will begin counting the ballots. He noted they will work with the Secretary of State's office to do the signature verification ahead of time and they should have a presence from the Secretary of State's office on election night as well. Mr. Schroeder said they will do a hand tally since it is a small election and would save the District money, but his staff is very familiar with this method. He explained the recall petition language will be on the ballot as well as the recalled individual's rebuttal by the incumbent. They will verify the Directors that were recalled before hand-counting the successor candidates. He noted they already have 4 people who have turned in successor nomination forms. Mr. Schroeder said that he is just here to make sure everything is counted correctly and is unaware about the reasons behind the recall election. He did mention they may not have the results of the election that same night due to the UOCAVA ballots not being received yet. Also, if there is a mismatch on signature verifications, will send a signature discrepancy letter to those, and they will have 8 days after the election to return those ballots. May not know the end results due to the statutes that are written such as the UOCAVA ballots and signature discrepancies that give 8 days after the election. He said in Elbert County they have balanced 100% of the ballots and are very rigid on that. He said he is very protective of his employees, and so he insists that anyone who has an issue on election night will need to come to him directly and not his employees who are working hard to get things right. A woman suggested that unless the State has changed the election envelope and since mail is sorted by a machine in Denver, she had her ballot returned to her. She always takes hers to the drop-box and will not mail it. Mr. Schroeder said the drop-box is fine and they will include a date to not mail your ballot past. Mr. Brown asked if the recall is voted on, what about the successor votes that may not be the same as the vote for the recall. Mr. Schroeder explained the top 2 successor votes will be chosen by the amount of the votes regardless if they are less than the votes. Mr. Baker asked about the Teller County voter list and the confusion on that and how do we know

that the Secretary of State has the most accurate list. Mr. Schroeder explained the previous DEO should have been using the list from the Secretary of State and that would be the most accurate. Mr. Schroeder said they are referring to Title 1 and that is the way this election will be run. Mr. Walker noted if there is a better building to have the election at other than the Fire Station, please let him know. Mr. Walker asked Mr. Schroeder to go over the poll watchers. Mr. Schroeder explained poll watchers can be appointed and there are specific documents for appointment. There is also a mandatory watchers class you must take to be certified. You must also present the certificate to Mr. Schroeder on the day of the election. He explained watchers will be allowed to watch and observe the counting of the ballots without inserting themselves into the process or disturbing the ballot counters. He said it can be a tedious process, but he welcomed anyone to participate if they wanted. Mr. Schroeder explained that successor candidates, incumbent candidates, or the Board can all appoint watchers. He went on to say that in June 2018, Elbert County ended up with a commissioner race that came down to 1 vote. He said they were able to recreate the whole election with the recount process and came up with the exact same result, so he is very proud of the process and the abilities of his staff.

h. President's Report: President Waller noted the meter project is going well and she has been out in the field learning a lot. She is very pleased with the crew and the progress they are making. She will be hanging door tags to notify residents of their service interruption and will work to accommodate schedules as best they can. President Waller will be attending the Water Fluency course this upcoming Monday in Thornton and she will be touring the water treatment plant as well. President Waller mentioned to the Board about the September meeting which may need to be rescheduled due to the SDA conference. President Waller presented an engineering proposal totaling \$5,000 for the new pump house that will be getting a new concrete floor and fiber glass building that will also stop the prairie dog problem. Director Coffman moved to accept the engineering proposal. Director Ortivez asked about the proposal and if there will be additional charges. Mr. Sommers said it will not exceed \$5,000 unless the District requests additional work. Seconded by Director Ortivez. Motion passed unanimously.

2. Operator's Report

a. ORC Report: Mr. Willow reported there was no purchased water this month. All testing was completed and came out negative. He noted the meter project is moving along with minimal problems. President Waller confirmed they will be putting seed down in areas where the grass was disturbed during the meter pit installation. Mrs. Callan asked about discrepancies between the old and new meter readings. Mr. Willow said it is too early to tell but they should be able to know more in September. Mrs. Williams asked about the timing of the new meters being connected. She said she was told it would not be connected until they are all done. Mr. Willow said that is incorrect, and they will be connected as they are installed. They are working on programming the installed meters now into the route for the program starting tomorrow morning. The radio and the meter

are already connected but not connected with the computer yet. Mrs. Williams said she has not received a bill yet for this month. Mr. Willow said the bill may be delayed due to the 4th of July. Mr. Walker said if she doesn't receive it, she could call the office or sign up for email billing. Once the portal is ready, customers will be able to view their bill and keep track of total water usage. Mr. Winterer asked when they will start monthly billing. Mr. Walker said they want to make sure everything works first and then go from there. Mrs. Callan asked about incorporating a graph showing changes in monthly usage. Mr. Walker said that will be available on the portal and they can also add the graph to the bill once we get more usage to compare.

3. Financial Matters

- a. Review of billing and collection status: Ms. VonFeldt noted the memorandum from Ms. Hardekopf and updated the Board on billing and collections.
- b. Review and Approve the Payment of Claims: Ms. VonFeldt updated the Board on the grant status. She said they submitted the invoice for the design grant and received the \$10,000. She also discussed the payment request towards the \$400,000 meter loan which will be received in 3 business days. She noted they will not send the Dana Kepner check until they get the funds but wanted to include it so they can be paid as soon as they are received. She noted an additional grant for \$82,000 that may take 10 business days and will get the payment request out for the DOLA grant tomorrow. Ms. VonFeldt discussed the payables and said there was nothing out of the ordinary.

Ms. VonFeldt told the Board they will need to amend the budget due to the recall expenses. Mrs. Callan asked if the only loan the District has applied for is the \$400,000 loan. Ms. VonFeldt confirmed that is the only one. President Waller explained we have the \$400,000 loan but will only draw on half of it. A gentleman asked about how the recall expenses affected the budget. Ms. VonFeldt explained the election expenses and District costs totaling \$54,000. Mrs. Williams said she asked why there was legal counsel for the previous DEO, and they said it was because of the protest that was filed at the hearing and she had to have legal counsel since the other side had legal counsel. Mr. Walker clarified that the previous DEO's legal counsel was hired before the District hired legal counsel. Director Coffman moved to approve the payment of claims; seconded by Director Ortivez. Motion passed unanimously.

c. Review and accept the June 2019 Financial Statement: Director Ortivez moved to accept the June 2019 Financial Statement; seconded by Director Coffman. Motion passed unanimously.

4. New Business:

a. Discussion of District Counsel – Possible Executive Session: President Waller opened discussion on the current legal counsel for the District, Mr. Jason Downie. Director

Coffman said she does not think he represents our District and he certainly doesn't mind charging a lot. President Waller said she agrees. Director Coffman said she thinks they need to move on from the current legal counsel. Director Ortivez asked about the risks to the District without having legal counsel. Mr. Walker said we would need to hire new legal counsel. There are a few firms in Denver that would be available, but they would be more expensive. Treasurer Waller asked if we should have new legal counsel lined up before we make a decision. Mr. Walker said it would be fair to send out RFPs and give the existing counsel a chance to respond or bid and noted this would be in the regular scope of work as District Manager. Mr. Walker noted that Mr. Downie has assisted the District with Bond Counsel opinions which has been helpful because it is expensive, but it is ultimately up to the Board on what they want to do. Mr. Walker explained that Mr. Williams was hired to help only with the recall election but would not represent the District as general legal counsel. President Waller said she doesn't feel comfortable leaving the District without legal counsel although she doesn't agree with things he has done in the past. She noted she is still waiting on drafts from Mr. Downie from months ago and she has requested that he bills the District monthly instead of yearly, and he still has not been billing the District monthly. Mr. Walker noted that other legal firms he deals with all send monthly bills no matter the costs. Director Coffman asked if Mr. Walker would be able to have Mr. Downie bill monthly or we must move on. The Board directed Mr. Walker to have the District's current legal counsel to follow through on tasks and bill monthly. Mr. Walker said he will do that and report back next month.

- **5. Other Business:** There was no discussion.
- **6. Public Comment:** President Waller opened the meeting up to public comment.

Mr. Baker said he heard a lot about the recall costs for the District, but the people that participated in the recall themselves spent over \$32,000 of their own money on the recall. He said he will not give details on the money, but they spent that of their own money for matters before Teller County, so the recall costs a lot more than what he hears. He said it seems like we are paying twice, obligated for the District's debts and attorneys.

Mrs. Amber Ray said she has been in the District 3 years and has continued to have problems with orange and red water staining clothes and it smells of iron. She said she is looking for a reduction in fees and needing a resolution. Mr. Willow explained we are just now getting water into the system from the melt and there are a lot of factors with the water right now. He confirmed her house has been problematic for a while. He said he flushed the hydrant and changed the filter today, so hoping to see improvement from that. He said he is also sending a sample in tomorrow to see if he could add Sodash to help make adjustments once the results come back from the lab. Sodash neutralizes the ph in the water that reduces the corrosive side of lines with lead and copper. He explained that any changes to the distribution system must go through the State for approval. She said they are changing their inhouse filter every month instead of 3 months. Mr. Willow noted we have high manganese in the water. He said he will

continue to work on a solution for this and turning the water off and on for the meter installs, could be a factor. Wells are still pumping hard due to the drought in the past and said the new building will add 3 new filters to the system. He has experienced this out East as well with the high manganese and high iron.

Mr. Winterer said he was involved with hiring Mr. Downie, and they chose him because there were no other good options. He said he is sorry if he is not responding like he should because they hoped he could be a good attorney for the District. Mr. Winterer asked about the homeowner's liability to water loss if the jumper line fails. Mr. Willow said for the next year the meters are guaranteed and any of the work the contractor does is warrantied for one year after the installation. Mr. Willow said he doesn't think the jumper lines will fail though.

Mr. Justin Jones asked about a detailed expense report, possibly quarterly. President Waller explained the financials are put on the District website monthly. He also asked about a \$4 Million loan he has heard about. President Waller explained the series of projects that have been discussed for the District. She went over the improvements to the Distribution system that have been discussed and that she has asked WSDM to go over the funds and see the real numbers for the plausibility of the projects and funds. She added that at this moment, she would not sign on a \$4 million loan and they have decided to slow things down. She said the Board will be discussing if the current project wish list could be broken down into sections and different possibilities before moving forward. President Waller said they will continue to design because of the engineering grants and in order to make any changes to the distribution system it must be designed by an engineer. The designs will be available for anytime in the future and is being covered by grants, so the District is not having to pay. President Waller explained the Trout Haven project that was tabled indefinitely due to lack of support and is no longer being considered. She said she wants to look deep into the District's finances before making decisions on the \$3 or \$4 million loan.

Mr. Baker stated the manganese and iron levels are tested and at safe levels.

Mr. Brown said President Waller's comments are revolutionary but disagrees that they are unable to calculate the costs to see the plausibility. He said he put together comments from the residents that they asked him to discuss. He said it does not reflect President Waller's current position on the future projects. He expressed concerns about replacing the entire system, and that he has been unable to find maintenance records and the piping system should have these maintenance records. He said it could be helpful to identify those areas that need to be replaced instead of the entire system. He said he did calculations on a \$3 million loan, and it would be over \$200 per month flat fee plus water that the customers would be paying. Mr. Baker commented that spending \$400,000 does not help distribute water to customers. Mr. Willow said it will increase revenue after replacing the old meters and pay for itself in the future. Mr. Baker asked how he would calculate that. Mr. Willow said he thinks they will increase production and sales with the new meters. President Waller clarified they are only drawing \$200,000 of the \$400,000. Mr. Baker expressed his concerns on the costs of the project.

and the second of the second o

graph de la grandestega, doubles a totalabet, le calle de la teleparet.

Mr. Winterer asked Mr. Walker about a new assessment on their property values that means property taxes are probably going to go up considerably next year. Mr. Walker explained that the residential assessed value has gone down. Mr. Walker said they usually do the assessment in September and that will assist them in determining the mill levy adjustments. He said he will then present a budget to the Board in October and hold a hearing in November and the mill levy must be established by December 15th. He said they will know more in September.

A woman asked what the requirements are to be on the Board. President Waller explained you must be an eligible voter in the District and an owner of property or a resident of the District. The woman asked why someone would want someone to be on the Board who is not a customer of the water. Mr. Brown said he is part of the District and pays taxes to the District. There was discussion about the interests of a non-system user to be on the Board.

There was discussion about what the mill levy funds were used for. Director Coffman explained what the increase in the mill levy was for and how the judgement added 10 mills to the mill levy. She said the only other viable plan was to add \$1,000 to everybody's water bill. A woman said she feels horribly what happened to those people in the past with Terry Malcom, but she wants to be sure that her payments do not increase.

Mr. Jones asked about the supplemental fee. President Waller explained the supplemental fee was changed to the capital improvement fee after the debt was paid off from the embezzlement. President Waller said with the previous management, the fee was included in the income that was used to obtain the loans and grants. President Waller said she cannot make any promises, but the Board wants to look into removing the fee in the future. They want to make sure they can pay the bills as well.

Mr. Baker commented that a document he has seen states the improvements for Arabian Acres POA that would be paid for by the whole district, but Trout Haven would have to finance their own improvements.

Mrs. Callan commented on the embezzlement and the supplemental fee was to help pay our outstanding debts, and then it was to go away. Mrs. Callan said she spoke personally to Clay Brown with DOLA and said they cannot keep collecting money for a purpose that has already been met. Next thing she heard the fee was for a capital improvement fee with no end date, and she expressed concerns that the money was used for regular revenue to qualify for loans which is not accurate. Mrs. Callan said the Board needs to study what the legal ramifications are on calling the supplemental fee as regular revenue. Mr. Walker said the taxes are based on property value. The mill levy is dedicated to debt service. Rules for establishing fees are that you cannot charge more than the services you give. Not supposed to make a profit or build up reserves, but the question is if you don't have the supplemental fees you will have to cut back the services because you would not have enough money. The \$60 is not enough to pay to operate the system as it is operating today. Mr. Walker explained that future Boards can name the fee whatever they

want, and if the budget supports it, they can charge that fee. The fee is established every year based on the services provided and the budget. Mr. Walker explained they establish fees of service based on costs of the District. He said they are not obligated legally to cancel a fee. He agreed that this is a question the Board will need to answer in the next budget cycle.

Mr. Brown commented that the Board was able to raise the mill rate for whatever reason and based on President Waller's comments they are questioning the \$3 million loan. He said he is relieved that the Board is rethinking the future \$3 million project.

Mrs. Williams said when President Waller was on the Board, they decided it was supposed to go away and Mr. Clay Brown looked in the statutes and said the District needs extra money and they renamed the supplemental fee for capital improvements.

7. Adjournment: Treasurer Waller moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:16 p.m.; seconded by Director Coffman. Motion passed unanimously.

THE NEXT REGULARLY SCHEDULED MEETING WILL BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 21, 2019 at 5:30 p.m. at the DIVIDE FIRE STATION, 103 CEDAR MOUNTAIN ROAD, DIVIDE, COLORADO 80814

Respectfully Submitted, Walker Schooler District Managers

By: Kristina Kulick for the Recording Secretary

THESE MINUTES ARE APPROVED AS THE OFFICIAL JULY 17, 2019 MINUTES OF THE ARABIAN ACRES METROPOLITAN DISTRICT BY THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS SIGNING BELOW:

Jennifer Waller, President

Lucas Ortivez, Secretary	
Craig Waller, Treasurer	
Edith Coffman, Assistant Secretary	_
Lanny Hoel, Assistant Secretary	

ARABIAN ACRES METROPOLITAN DISTRICT

MONTHLY OPERATIONS REPORT

July 12, 2019 to August 16,2019

Submitted by: Lynn Willow, O.R.C/Operator

TOTAL WATER PUMPED

Control A

451,719

Control B

32,924

TOTAL PURCHASED WATER

Trucked - 0

(Amount actually received per each 4,000 gallon load is generally 200-300 gallons less due to standard and typical hauling losses)

OPERATIONS & MAINTENANCE ISSUES

- 1) Bac-T samples for the month have been taken and are negative.
- 2) No leaks this month.
- 3) Meter Project is coming along good. Contractors are getting ready to install the Well meter pits.
- 4) Mainline flushing and hydrant exercising almost completed.
- 5) No major issues with the system.

OTHER BUSINESS:

I will stay after each BOD meeting (when I can) for a short period of time to answer any questions regarding water treatment and distribution.



MEMORANDUM

TO:

ARABIAN ACRES METROPOLITAN DISTRICT BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:

REBECCA HARDEKOPF

SUBJECT:

MONTHLY MANAGERS REPORT FOR AUGUST 21, 2019 BOARD

MEETING

DATE:

AUGUST 19, 2019

Billing Update

- Meters were not read for the August billing cycle, which mailed on August 6, 2019.
- Collection Matters:
 - o July Collections:
 - 22 Reminder Letters were sent out on July 15th, 2019.
 - 11 Warning Letters were sent on July 30th, 2019.
 - 9 Shut off notices were posted August 7th, 2019.
 - 4 Shut off's occurred, 3 of the 4 have paid and are turned back on.
 - 3 of the 5 payment agreements are still active.
 - 1 of the 5 payment agreements is currently shut off.
 - 1 of the 5 payment plans have paid off their balance.
 - o August Collections:
 - 22 Reminder Letters were sent out on August 15th, 2019.
 - Warning Letters will be sent on August 30th, 2019.
 - Shut off Notices will be posted September 9th, 2019.
 - Shut offs will occur September 12th, 2019.
 - There are 3 of the original 5 payment plan arrangements still active.
 - There is one current resident with water shut off.
- New meters that were installed have not been reflected in UMS but will.
- We have 7 customers now signed up on Auto Payment.
- Email billing is available, we have 37 signed up to receive their bills through e-mail.
- We had 1 closing occur in July.

Arabian Acres Metropolitan District PAYMENT REQUEST

8/21/2019

GENERAL FUND

	Comments				verdraft fee																							
					29.00 Refund of Overdraft fee					6,000.00 2018 Audit		204		АСН	ACH		ACH	ACH				439.90 ACH - Paid		Billing				
	Amount this Draw	\$ 100.00	100 001			4 100.00	\$ 100.00	\$		\$ 6,000.00	\$ 100.00	116 45			\$ 197.99 ACH	0	12.50 ACH	\$ 375.27 ACH	90000		\$ 2,550.00	\$ 439.90		110.50 Billing	637.00	924.10	4	47 202 40
	Ketainage																	1	0.				8		\$	\$	\$	
V			\$ 100.00	\$ 29.00	100 00		100.00	\$ 100.00	\$ 00000			\$ 116.45	\$ 21437		197.99	\$ 12.50		3/5.2/	\$ 538.00	2 550 00	1	439.90	110.50				4,462.40	17,207.48
Date	Date	8/21/2019	8/21/2019 \$	8/15/2019	8/21/2019			8/21/2019	8/6/2019			8/12/2019	8/12/2019		6102/21/0	8/12/2019	8/12/2010	0/12/2019	7/31/2019	7/31/2019		& BIOZIEIO	8/9/2019 \$	7/21/2010 @			7/31/2019 \$	49
Invoice									86325	FGD20191360	40045400	40042407	40032202	40299011	100000	43071702	43183502	7000			4,8007	1700	12806	2019-20		000	03/6	
Company	Craig Waller	Edith Coffman	Ismos Amorio	Carries Arriells	Jeinner Waller	Lanny Hoel	Lucas Ortivez	Discol/officed	DIGGSACITOR	CDPHE	IREA	IREA		IREA	IREA	* LG	IKEA	J.A. Excavation & Sentic's 11 C	A Constitution of the second o	J.A. Excavation & Septic's LLC	Key Bank Credit Card	Mailing Services Inc		Mountain Mutual Reservoir Company	National Rural Water Association	Walker Schooler District Managers	IVECT	IOIAL

DEBT SERVICE FUND

Comments	Bond Interest-wire from Colo Trust
Amount this Draw	
Amount Retainage	
e Date	,
Invoice	AL
Company Zions Bank	TOTAL

CAPITAL FUND

Company	Invoice	Date	Amount	Retainage		
Alpine Locates & Utilities	10106	100	\$ 332.50	- Actaillage		Due Comments
AquaWorks DBO, Inc.	1001	0/5/2040			9 332.50	
AguaWorks DRO Inc	1999	81.07/6/0	\$ 5,431.80		\$ 5,431.80	
Don't Keep Do, IIIc.	1992	8/5/2019	\$ 20,802.10		\$ 20.802 10	
Dana Kepner Company Inc.	3059540-00	6/28/2019	\$ 39,369.70		07.030.05	
Dana Kepner Company Inc.	3059715-00	8/8/2019	69			
Dana Kepner Company Inc.	3059710-00	8/7/2019				
Dana Kepner Company Inc.	3059610-00	8/2/2010			\$ 646.68	
Dana Kepner Company Inc.	3050602 00	010212010			\$ 72.00	
7	00-2006000	8/2/2019	\$ 22.92		\$ 22.02	
Dana Kepner Company Inc.	3059702-00	7/31/2019	126 84			
Dana Kepner Company Inc.	3059600-01	7/34/2040 @			126.84	
Dana Kenner Company Inc.	1000000	6107/10/1	99.001		\$ 105.68	
Sanatagner Company IIIC.	3059651-00	7/31/2019 \$	\$ 1,079.14		107011	
Dana Kepner Company Inc.	3059650-00	7/31/2019 \$	\$ 809.65			
Dana Kepner Company Inc.	3059664-001	7/22/2019 \$				
Jehn Water Consultants, Inc.	082 1/8 10	0/4/2040	1		\$ 512.28	
Velocity Contractors Inc	302.170-13	\$ 61.0711/0	\$ 2,357.00		\$ 2,357.00	
Wolosity Contractors Inc.	2	5/31/2019 \$	\$ 53,207.07		\$ 53.207.07	
Velocity Contractors Inc.	3	7/30/2019 \$	\$ 37,571.80		\$ 37 574 90	
TOTAL			462 955 00			
			102,000.33		162,855,99	

RECALL EXPENSES

eposit	1000
2.500.00	500.00
2	2,
69	49
00	\$ 00
2,500.00	2,500.00
\$ 610	4
8/21/2019	
IGA	1
	AL
e e	2
& Record	
ty Clerk	
ert Coun	
副	

, Treasurer Arabian Acres Metropolitan District

TOTAL \$ 182,563.47

Profit & Loss Budget vs. Actual January 1 through August 21, 2019 **Arabian Acres Metropolitan District**

Accrual Basis

12:03 PM 08/21/19

Profit & Loss Budget vs. Actual January 1 through August 21, 2019 Arabian Acres Metropolitan District

Accrual Basis

12:03 PM 08/21/19

	Jan 1 - Aug 21, 19	Budget	\$ Over Budget	% of Budget
3-6030 · Bid Advertising 66900 · Reconciliation Discrepancies	126.20	0.00	126.20	100.0%
Total Expense	630,233.63	690,315.00	-60,081.37	91.3%
Net Ordinary Income	-91,326.92	-273,096.00	181,769.08	33.4%
Other Income/Expense Other Income 1-7020 · Interest Income - Operating 2-7000 · Interest Income	1.00 6,208.12	0.00	1.00	100.0%
Total Other Income	6,209.12	10,000.00	-3,790.88	62.1%
Other Expense 2-8000 · Bond Interest 2-8050 · National Rural Water Interest 2-8080 · Trustee Fees	28,601.25 1,420.19 250.00	57,202.00 1,859.00 250.00	-28,600.75 -438.81 0.00	50.0% 76.4% 100.0%
Total Other Expense	30,271.44	59,311.00	-29,039.56	51.0%
Net Other Income	-24,062.32	-49,311.00	25,248.68	48.8%
Net Income	-115,389.24	-322,407.00	207,017.76	35.8%

Arabian Acres Metropolitan District Balance Sheet

As of August 21, 2019

	Aug 21, 19
ASSETS	
Current Assets	
Checking/Savings ECB Checking	22.44
1-1020 · Zions First National Bank	23.41 0.75
2-1000 · COLOTRUST 4001	2,194.48
2-1020 · COLOTRUST Reserve 8002	124,430.19
3-1000 · COLOTRUST-Capital Reserve 8003	233,665.43
Total Checking/Savings	360,314.26
Accounts Receivable	2.2.0
1-1200 · Accounts Receivable	25,838.53
Total Accounts Receivable	25,838.53
Other Current Assets	
1-1210 · Accounts Receivable County	1,010.44
1-1250 · Prepaid Expense 1-1300 · Property Tax Receivable	6,408.57
	63,705.54
Total Other Current Assets	71,124.55
Total Current Assets	457,277.34
Fixed Assets 1-1850 · Construction in Progress	68,299.63
Total Fixed Assets	68,299.63
Other Assets	
3-1500 · Capital Assets	1,262,622.90
3-1520 · Equipment	3,307.55
3-1540 · Land	101,000.00
3-1560 · Water Rights 3-1590 · Accumulated Depreciation	172,588.00
•	-442,548.00
Total Other Assets	1,096,970.45
TOTAL ASSETS	1,622,547.42
LIABILITIES & EQUITY Liabilities	
Current Liabilities	
Accounts Payable	
1-2000 · Accounts Payable	106.85
Total Accounts Payable	106.85
Other Current Liabilities	
1-2020 · Accrued Interest	4,767.00
2-2200 · Deferred Revenue-Property Taxes	92,587.44
Total Other Current Liabilities	97,354.44
Total Current Liabilities	97,461.29
Long Term Liabilities	
1-2420 · Judgement -SDMD & CCC	173.00
2-2400 · 2007 Bonds Payable 2-2440 · Natural Rural Water	1,170,000.00
	59,252.43
Total Long Term Liabilities	1,229,425.43
Total Liabilities	1,326,886.72

12:30 PM 08/21/19 Accrual Basis

Arabian Acres Metropolitan District Balance Sheet

As of August 21, 2019

	Aug 21, 19
Equity	
30000 · Opening Balance Equity	215,933.51
32000 · Retained Earnings	195,116.43
Net Income	-115,389.24
Total Equity	295,660.70
TOTAL LIABILITIES & EQUITY	1,622,547.42